February 15, 2022

Denise Holmes and members of Council:

Please accept this letter as my resignation from council effective immediately.

Although it was my intention to remain on council until November 30, 2022, a recent opportunity has come forward and I am pursuing it. Hours will conflict with my council and committee obligations and, therefore, I resign effective immediately.

To the people who have supported me and given encouragement I would like to say thank you. To Deputy-Mayor Besley, you only chaired one meeting of council but it was the best meeting I have had the pleasure of attending. To councilors Mercer and McLean, it was a pleasure working with you and I thank you for your commitment to Melancthon and its residents.

In closing I would like to thank the people of Melancthon for the opportunity to serve you and wish the best to everyone.

Yours truly,

Wayne Hannon